Dear MJMS Families,

These are the days at school that fly by and drag by. We have so much going on, but those in-between times can sure be tough. We are working hard to keep students engaged in valuable learning activities while also throwing in all the field trips and fun.

I have several important pieces of communication to share, so please bear with me and read everything.

- 8th Grade Day (IMPACTS ALL GRADES): Our 8th grade celebration day is Friday, May 19th. Students will be dropped off and picked up on the main campus, so prepare for extra traffic. Last year, our pickup was finished faster than our normal days, but surely that was an anomaly. Anyway, be prepared and bring an extra dose of patience with you. This might be the day to pick up a little later than normal and avoid the crowd or to have your student be a walker if that is feasible.
 - o Parents, please remember to send WATER and SUNSCREEN with your 8th grader!
 - In addition to the "included items," we will have extra concession items for students who want to purchase.
 - o 8th graders who did not order a YEARBOOK can purchase for \$60 (cash only) Friday. They will be sold to 6th and 7th graders beginning Monday. First come first served.
- Admin Campout: Do you have any idea how hard it is to get four adults with families to have a Friday night they are all free AND get the weather to cooperate? We are down to the last Friday of school this week, and storms are forecast. We are going for it anyway! If the weather is too terrible to pitch our tents in front of the school, we will pitch them in the gym! If we are able to be outside, we welcome you to drive by and honk or stop and say hello. We will camp from 6:00 pm Friday to 6:00 am Saturday. *Yawn*
- School Meds: Parents need to make arrangements to pick up any medications that are at school, or they will be disposed of after May 25th. Please see the last newsletter for more details.
- Resource Event: The FRC and McKinney Vento Program are having our first resource event June 1st at MJHS from 12:00-3:00. Families need to use the QR Code at the link (resource event) to sign up for a time to meet with us, vendors, and volunteers who can assist them with needs that could be barriers to their child's academic success.
- T-dap for rising 7th graders: It is not too early to beat the rush and get your T-dap immunization so there is no delay in starting back next year. You can fax the form or email it to Nurse Monica (garciam@wcschools.com or the fax is 615-754-7566 ATTN: Nurse Monica). Please see complete information on the next page. Wilson County Schools will also honor any religious or medical exemption pursuant to T.C.A.§ 49-6-5001.
- Green Hill Lady Hawks Basketball Camp Info:
 - May 30, 31, June 1, 12:00-3:00 pm, GoFan opens May 29
 - Below is the Twitter link announcement: https://twitter.com/GreenHillWBB/status/1645878834221252608
 - Here is the link to Google form sign-up: https://t.co/MBr3xaspj3

We have had a great year and are already planning for 2023-24. We believe this is the year we will celebrate being #Reunited, and we can't wait!

Bear Pride in the Middle,

Candis Angle

WILSON COUNTY SCHOOLS Jeff Luttrell Director of Schools



415 Harding Dr., Lebanon TN 37087 Tel: (615) 444-3282 Fax: (615) 449-3858

Dear Parents/Guardians,

The Tennessee Department of Health (TDOH) has issued immunization requirements for those students entering 7th GRADE.

The following is required for your child to enter 7th GRADE:

___Tetanus-Diphtheria-Pertussis booster (Tdap)

Due to this being a statewide requirement, parents often have difficulty obtaining the required immunizations for their children. Because of this, you are strongly encouraged to make an appointment and get your child vaccinated as soon as possible.

Documentation of the above immunization must be submitted on the Tennessee Certificate of Immunization to the school nurse before your child enters seventh grade. Therefore, as soon as your child receives the necessary immunization(s), please turn the required documentation into the School Health Office to prevent any delays of your child entering the 7th grade. Wilson County Schools will also honor any religious or medical exemption pursuant to T.C.A.§ 49-6-5001.

Thank you for your prompt attention to this matter. If you have any questions about the immunization requirements, please contact your school nurse.

Thank you,

Wilson County School Nurses



Green Hill Hawks Sports Association Tackle Football and Cheer 2023 Season

Registration Now Open Until 7/17/2023

Visit ghhawks org to register and to get more information on schedules and summer camp.

Open to students ages 5-12

All students welcome from Wilson and surrounding counties.

Be a part of the #Greenfromthegroundup community.

CULTURE:

Skill, Confidence and Community

MISSION STATEMENT:

We wish to provide a positive environment for girls and boys to learn life-long skills of team work, sportsmanship and self confidence while developing their athletic abilities and love of their sport.

The school with the most students that register by 7/18/2023, will win a gift basket of school supplies worth \$500 to be awarded to their school for the 2023-24 school year.



*Wilson County School Administration does not endorse or support this event or league